Week of September 14, 2020
Dear Families,
This week the children will continue to learn to read each other’s names and will practice the sight words I and can. In math we will work on the concepts of same number, more than, less than and patterns. We will also begin talking about fall. As the leaves change color and fall the children can bring in leaves to show the class.
We are going to begin Show & Tell this week. This has always been a fun activity, but in the past, I have had a bag I send home with each child when it is his or her turn. We can’t do it that way this year so when it is your child’s turn just put the item in his or her bookbag and remind him or her to leave it there and to not tell anyone what it is. We do this as a guessing game. Here are the directions:
Help your child find something interesting to bring. Help your child make up 3 clues that might help the class guess what it is. Write the clues on a piece of paper. The purpose of this activity is oral language development (it’s fun too). Having your child involved as you write the clues also provides an important reading/writing model. As your child’s writing develops this year, ask him or her to do part or all of the clue writing. I am sending home the schedule for September on Monday.
Reminder:  We wear our house shirts on Monday!
Have a great week!
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jennie Porter

